MINUTES OF THE 47th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at Cliff House on Tuesday August 13th 2013 at 6.45 p.m.

The Chairman,  Andrew Stirling (Y74) welcomed everyone to the meeting

Committee :- Dan Bridger,  Will Henderson,  Jock Lennox,  Jon Lewis,  John Donovan (Hon Measurer),  Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from  Tim Bass,  Julian Murch (Y71),  John Rowland (Y180),  Peter Stratton (Y161) and Christine Sworder (Y89)

The Minutes of the 2012 A.G.M. were adopted.  Proposer Dan Bridger (Y159), seconded by Jon Lewis (Y150)
The Accounts for 2012/2013 were adopted.  Proposer Will Henderson (Y183), seconded by Stephen Burton (Y74)

Election of Committee.
The Chairman thanked The Hon Measurer John Donovan and Hon Secretary Allyson Lofts for their involvement over the year and both were re-elected.

Proposer for re-election of the secretary  Bill Fellows (Y49)  seconded by Clive Jacobs (Y172)      Proposer for re-election of the measurer  David Sworder (Y89) seconded by Barney Greenhill (Y138)

Chairman’s Address
The Chairman stressed that the whole Salcombe Yawl fleet had to work together as a team and participate in order to make the fleet grow and to have good racing, we are so fortunate to be able to sail in the Estuary.

The Committee is doing its best to arrange social and further sailing events but if they are not supported camaraderie fails. The Yawl picnic held courtesy of Richard and Jude Murray in their beautiful garden was thoroughly enjoyed by those who participated.  The Open Meetings have been well supported. Not many boats are regularly sailed on Saturdays but some new boats are appearing.  The mini series is not as well attended as last year.

 Membership of the Association is increasing and many of the new members are younger sailors which is very encouraging. 

Already during regatta week there had been an incident with ICC and an accident not reported to the Harbour Master,  this should not be happening.

The Chairman asked for volunteers to man the committee boats etc if the proposed Bank Holiday Sunday Yawl Sea Race was to be held. There were no volunteers.

He announced that there was to be a return visit of the Baltic Exchange.  The event 2 years ago was very successful and substantial donations were given to the Yacht Club and R.N.L.I..  Ian Stewart has volunteered to be race officer for the weekend.  A programme will be sent out soon with a request for more participating Yawls. The Harbour Master will permit these Yawls to remain in the boat park with no charge until after the event. Geof Gilson (Y170), Andrew Wood (Y97) and Gail Bridger (Y159) volunteered the use of their Yawls

Tom Napper had an accident during town Regatta week whilst racing a Yawl, best wishes were sent for a speedy recovery.

Y101, which has been donated to the Yacht Club, has been used and Dan Bridger has prepared a list of refurbishments required.  The Chairman requested that anyone with a spare set of sails or fittings donate them.  £800 was raised at the S.Y.O.A. dinner which has helped to pay for some of the repair work already carried out.

Re-Weighing rule
The Chairman explained that the proposal that Yawls which are raced should have been weighed within the past 5 years was issued too late to comply with the rules of the Constitution but he would like to obtain agreement in principle, so that the weighing could be started at the beginning of next season. John Donovan will nominate the Committee to be in charge of this aspect of weighing so there will be no charge to members. Full details will be e-mailed to members and posted on the website.

John Smithers (Y19) said he had no objection in principle and asked if there would be a weighing day held.

The Chairman replied that the scales would be taken to Tristan Stone’s boatyard for the boats stored there to be weighed and a weighing day will be arranged on this side of the estuary.

Will Henderson said that if a centreplate was changed then the boat and centreplate will need to be weighed by John Donovan and re-certified.

Dave Greening (Y177) expressed his view that the weight of the centreplate and correctors should have their weight engraved on them so that they could be checked.  He thought weighing should be done on change of ownership but was against a 5 year cycle.

John Bell (Y145) said that he was in favour of boats being weighed and that at the Merlin Championships every boat was weighed at the start of the week.

Malcolm Squire asked whether owners would be informed when their boats required weighing, the Chairman replied that a comprehensive database will be published on the website.

David Sworder said that he’d be happy to have his boat weighed anytime.

Will Henderson pointed out the advantage that if boats have gained weight by being painted then John Donovan can allow correctors to be removed.

There was a discussion on the practicalities concerning trailer weights.

Geof Gilson suggested a trial.

Members  were asked whether anyone was against voting on the proposal now so that the plan could be implemented next year. No negatives.

A vote in favour of introducing the 5 yearly weighing plan as drawn up by Will Henderson was carried 26 for,  3 against.

The Chairman said that the Officially worded proposal will be drawn up and issued and at that point members can voice their objection before full implementation.

A.O.B.
Geof Gilson informed the meeting that Salcombe Harbour Hotel have submitted detailed planning permission for pontoons in front of the development. The Harbour Master also hopes to position further pontoons nearby to relieve the pressure on Whitestrand.  If permitted this will adversely affect the sailing and Geof urged members to write letters of opposition to the Council.

Dave Greening said that he had recently returned to Yawl racing and was sorry to find so few Red fleet boats sailing on Saturdays.  He said he would like to see the Yawls sailing as one fleet without a handicap system, just prizes overall with the re-introduction of old boat prizes.

Barney Greenhill said he hoped the Committee could do something to halt the continuing decline in the number of Yawls participating in Club series racing. He suggested that in order to encourage “younger blood” there could be a prize for a boat with a SYC cadet crewing.

Spud Rowsell (Y184)  expressed his opinion that the fleet is dying, his Yawl has been on the market for 2 years.  One potential purchaser would have bought the boat but only if it could be sailed in the Blue fleet. He wants the Yawls to sail as one fleet.

Barney Greenhill pointed out that the Harbour Master limits the number of Yawls on the start line.

Spud suggested a Merlin fleeting system.

Andrew Wood said that his blue fleet boat has also been on the market for 2 years and that if current owners turned up for Saturday racing there would be no problem.

Jon Lewis  said that the market for Blue fleet boats was suffering equally with that of the Red fleet.

Geof Gilson suggested that for the first year of ownership new purchasers be allowed to sail in any fleet –being promoted if they did well.  He said we already have boats sailing in the Blue fleet that were measured as Red fleet boats.

There was a discussion about boats being divided into fleets and Simon Hotchin (Y117) gave the example of International Canoes as another development class that raced as separate fleets.

 Bill Fellows (Y49) said that his was one of the boats that is infrequently used but that he was happy to offer it to someone else to sail.

John Smithers  said there had been much discussion on fleeting but none on handicapping. He asked what is wrong with handicapping as we do in the mini series.

The Chairman said that he intends to go the Starcross sailing club to see their timing system in action.  We have been offered their system which makes timing much simpler for the Race box and would allow handicapping to be regularly implemented.

Graham Pike (Y154) put forward a request that the Committee re -examine the problem and the Chairman said that a discussion on formation of a sub committee would be started on the website.

Clive Jacobs  asked that members of the quad bike syndicate pay an additional £10 to pay for repairs.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.45p.m.

